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March 4, 2011

Dear Colleagues:
I want to correct and clarify some misinformation contained in the Chancellor’s Budget Update No. 6 that you received late last week.  In an effort to keep the campus informed in as timely a manner as possible, the update was sent before I had an opportunity to review it.  Had I seen the update, I would have caught the error before it went out, and saved a number of colleagues in Enrollment Management a great deal of concern and angst. Please accept my sincerest apologies. 
The update inadvertently stated that reorganization had occurred in Enrollment Management resulting in the elimination of several positions.  The reorganization was actually in Undergraduate Studies.  Three positions were eliminated in the Division of Undergraduate Studies because of a consolidation of two academic success centers (the Catamount Academic Tutoring Center and the Writing Center) and a restructuring of Career Services functions.  Other realignments within Undergraduate Studies also are being considered.
In addition to the above restructuring, the Academic Support Program (ASP) has moved from Enrollment Management to Undergraduate Studies – First Year Experience.   There also have been some changes in the Coulter Faculty Commons.  One position was eliminated and two positions were reorganized for salary savings in that restructuring process.  
These organizational changes are a small part of the most recent reduction of our base budget (5%) in Academic Affairs.  A complete listing of the reductions is presented below for your information. 
· Operating budgets  - $556,630 

· Salaries and related fringe benefits  - $2,518,876

· 7 FTE fixed-term faculty contracts not renewed and positions eliminated

· 16.9 FTE faculty positions that are unfilled, or will be open by 6/30/11 (because of retirements and resignations) 

· 4 reductions in force (2 SPA, 2 EPA – non-faculty)

· 7 employees reduced to less-than full-time status (a total of 2.0 FTE reduction spread among the 7 employees)

I ask you to provide friendship and emotional support to those colleagues who have been affected by this reduction and to understand that we are doing all we can to avoid additional layoffs.  I want to be clear in stating there may be further reductions in our base budget because of the fluid nature of the state’s fiscal circumstances.   I am confident, however, that we will get through this crisis preserving the important mission of our institution and the quality of its programs.  

